SALFORD CITY COUNCIL - RECORD OF DECISION (CABINET)
I, Councillor Merry, Leader of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the Annual Monitoring Report for submission to the Secretary of State by 31st December, 2005. 

The reasons are that this Annual Monitoring Report meets the obligations of section 35 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004, which requires every local planning authority to make an annual report to the Secretary of State containing information on the implementation of the Local Development Scheme and the extent to which the policies set out in the Local Development Documents are being achieved.  
Options considered and rejected were not to produce a statutory Annual Monitoring Report for the Secretary of State, and thus fail to meet the requirements of section 35 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004.

Assessment of Risk - Low

The source of funding: Not applicable.

Legal advice obtained from Ian Sheard

Financial advice obtained from Nigel Dickens

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: -

Report to the meeting of the Cabinet held on 13th December, 2005

Contact Officer: Paul Holme.


Tel. No. 793 3661

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and

Planning Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: J. Merry                     
Dated: 13th December, 2005 

             Lead of the Council

____________________________________________________________________________________

This decision was published on 14th December, 2005

This decision will come into force on 22nd December, 2005, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules
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